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AN OPEN LETTER TO THE NEW JERSEY ASSEMBLY COMMITTEE ON WOMEN AND CHILDREN
CHAIR:  

Pamela R. Lampitt, Email
Vice-CHAIR:  
Angel FUENTES, email
Members:
Caroline Casagrande, email


bettylou Decroce, email


Gabriela mosquera, email


gary s. schaer, email


benjie e. wimberly, email
MAY 1, 2013
DEAR COMMITTEE MEMBERS:  

We are writing on behalf of the AHA Foundation in support of a Bill that would provide crucial protections to at-risk women and girls in the state of New Jersey.  We are respectfully requesting that you take action to move this Bill forward.    

Bill A.2601, which was referred to the Assembly Committee on Women and Children in May 2012, criminalizes the practice of female genital mutilation (FGM) in New Jersey.  The Bill prohibits individuals from performing female genital mutilation in New Jersey, as well as taking a girl out of the state to undergo the procedure.  The companion version of this Bill passed the full Senate on March 15, 2012.
Bill A.2601 was referred to the Assembly Committee on Women and Children one year ago.  Since that time, the President has signed into law the Transport for Female Genital Mutilation Act, which strengthened the existing federal FGM ban by making it illegal to knowingly transport a girl out of the country for the purpose of undergoing the procedure.  Last month, Kansas became the twenty-first state to enact robust criminal prohibitions against FGM.  Yet New Jersey still has no specific criminal laws to protect women and girls from this violent procedure.
While many people think of FGM as a custom that only occurs in foreign countries, the threat of female genital mutilation is a reality for a significant number of girls in the United States, and New Jersey specifically.  Research conducted by the African Women’s Health Center of the Brigham and Women’s Hospital found that approximately 228,000 women and girls in the U.S. had either been subjected to female genital mutilation or were at risk.   According to this study, there are roughly 18,000 girls in New Jersey at risk of FGM – the third highest number among all the states.  An additional 5,800 girls are suspected to be at risk in the Philadelphia-Wilmington-Atlantic City area. 
Female genital mutilation has significant and lasting medical consequences for victims.  Immediately following the procedure, girls are at risk for severe pain, shock, bleeding, bacterial infection, and injury to nearby tissue.  Some girls die from the procedure itself.  In the long term, girls and women who have suffered this procedure are at risk for recurrent bladder and urinary tract infections, cysts, infertility, and complications during intercourse and childbirth.  Women who have survived FGM describe significant sexual, emotional and psychological consequences, some of which persist throughout their lives.   The age at which the practice is carried out varies, from shortly after birth to a woman's first pregnancy.  The most common age is between four and ten years old.
Enacting Bill A.2601 would send a strong message that FGM – a brutal crime and human rights violation – is not acceptable in New Jersey.   Accordingly, we urge you to support A.2601/S.1171 and prioritize its enactment.   To this end, please encourage Assemblywoman Lampitt to bring this Bill up for a Vote so that it may be considered by the full Assembly as soon as possible. 
For more information on FGM and the threat to girls in the United States, please visit our website:  www.theAHAfoundation.org.  
SINCERELY,
THE AHA FOUNDATION 
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